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Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 31st May 2022

Welcome

In the absence of the chair and deputy chair, Jim chaired the meeting and

welcomed those present.

Present

Victoria Briscoe (DFC Team); Mike Crosby; Lorna Ellis;  Helen Hurst; Kathy

Lamb; Jim Maloney; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Izzy Morris;

Pam Powell; John Whiteley; Marlaine Whitham

Apologies

Paul Collins; Elaine Ellams; Vicky Galligan; Paul Liptrot; Ira Whiteley

Minutes of April meeting

Proposed by Carole, seconded by John, the minutes were signed as a true

record.

Financial report

Jim gave his report, copies are available on request.

District Councillors’ report

Mike  congratulated Vicky on becoming a District councillor in the recent

elections.With boundary changes, Robin Hill Drive will become part of the newly

renamed ward, ‘Shevington with Lower Ground and Moor’.

People who are concerned re the ongoing pavement parking problem on

Shevington Lane are encouraged to contact 101 regularly so that the problem is

logged. Hopefully action can then be taken.

There will be a public consultation about the Miles Lane site on Thursday 16th

June from 3-7pm at the Methodist building. It is hoped the plans will be

available on Fete day, Saturday 18th June.They will then be available at the

Methodist church and online at;- https://shevingtonextracare.commonplace.is/

It will be five years in November since the school closed.

Parish Council updates

At the meeting held last Wednesday at the Vicarage Lane sports building, in

addition to the chairs report,there were  updates from CA, CVRA, YC,

PPG,Vicarage Lane Field & Allotments, Rec Ground Trustees, Fete Committee, In

Bloom Groups & Friends of Shevington Memorial Park. As a registered charity,

CA agreed to accept & pass on Brighter Borough grant money from Mike Crosby

for grass mats at the Memorial Park in the area of the mound with slide.

https://shevingtonextracare.commonplace.is/


Additional updates from those present

Andrew said the defib. machine has been fitted outside the Scout Hut at

Forest Fold. North West ambulance will sort a training session, hopefully in mid

July.The trip to Bridgewater Gardens will be on Saturday 25th June.

The Gardening Club show will take place on Saturday 6th August.

It is hoped to have stalls outside on the day.

Lorna mentioned a charity event, with proceeds to the Alzheimers’ Society on

17th June at Pauline Burns house, 22, Broadriding between 1 and 4.

Carole said a Tea for MD event would be held on Thursday 2nd June between 1

and 3pm. Macular information and aids will be available to look at.

Victoria mentioned a Groundwork/DIY SOS type initiative re Mental Health .

AOB

There was none.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 28th June 2022

The meeting closed at 8.07pm.

Contact Details

Chair;      Elaine Ellams 01257 253826 elaineellams@aol.com

Deputy;   Vicky Galligan 07977922179 vgalligan@hotmail.co.uk

Secretary; Sheila Milnes 01257 253735 sheila.milnes@gmail.com

Treasurer; Jim Maloney 01257 253239 jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com

Library opening times

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday 10am -2pm

Thursday & Friday 1-5pm.
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